
COLDRIDGE Parish Council
Minutes of Coldridge Parish Council Meeting January 19th 2017 
Present:  Councillors, Andrew Green (Chairman), John Smith (Vice-Chairman), Mrs Marion Born, Jim Sampson, John Daw. Also present DCC Councillor Margaret Squires
Apologies: Chris Burrows, Jeff Burrows
Clerk: Keyth Richardson 

Open Forum 7:30 
No members of the public attended the Open Forum, Helen Smith sent apologies.  
Minutes of meeting
	
	Item
	Decision

	2016/7 -71
	Recording of Council meetings
	The Chairman requested that anyone recording the meeting inform the Council of this. No-one was.

	2016/7 -72
	Apologies
	Chris Burrows Jeff Burrows

	2016/7 -73
	Declarations of interest
	None

	2016/7 -74
	Minutes
	The minutes of the meeting  on November 17th  were approved and signed 

	2016/7 -75
	Clerk’s report on Urgent Decisions since the last meeting.
	Following on from the discussion on dog mess the Clerk had purchased six” Dog Poo Fairy” signs from Keep Britain Tidy for £10, which was approved by the Council.  Two will be placed on existing waste bins, two would be placed near the village hall and two will be placed on a post which can be moved around the parish. Clerk to liaise with the Chairman over materials required.

	2016/7 -76
	Clerk’s progress report
	· Defibrillator – the Clerk has chased SWAST over when this will be provided and is awaiting a response.
· Phone boxes in East Leigh and Frogberry Cross – as MDDC have not opposed the removal of these it is likely they will be de-commissioned. The Clerk is waiting to hear back from BT on adopting the one at East Leigh for £1. The Council discussed possible uses, and a second defibrillator is a popular choice
· Annual Town and parish Meeting Dec 5th. Clerk and chairman attended this and the presentations by the Leader of DCC and that by the Director of Finance Assets and resources were informative and explained the financial pressures facing local government well.  Similarly the presentation on Waste and Recycling showed how effective the re-cycling campaign had been.  Unfortunately the Planning Update, Street Naming, Town and parish Charter Communications and Public Health were less informative. The Clerk had provided helpful feedback to the Members Services Officer. 

· The Clerk reported he had completed the CiLCA course two months early and sent it off for assessment. It had been very useful as it had highlighted the areas where the Council needed to review or update policies and procedures.

· The Council has registered with the Pensions Regulator, but at present the Council does not need to enrol the Clerk. When, as will happen, the Clerk is replaced the Council will need to re-visit this to ensure they remain compliant. 
· Letters of thanks had been received from CAB and Community Transport [Ring and Ride] for the donations made by the Council

	2016/7 -77
	Planning update
	· Planning application 16/01937/HOUSE. The Clerk has submitted comments to MDDC asking them to ensure the development does not lead to sewage or rainwater run-off onto surrounding properties. 
· Green Acres. The appeal against the refusal of planning permission for the erection of a house had been dismissed. It would go against the planning strategy. Full details are available on the Planning Inspectorate website.


	2016/7 -78
	Highways
	· Following on from the last meeting the Clerk produced two possible signs to be erected. If the red circle can be made green the one stating “No Access or Turning for HGVs Do not follow Sat Nav” was approved. The Clerk to follow this up with Archers signs, and write to Hawkridge Farm asking them to pay for, or contribute towards the sign following the incident this week at John and Richard Daws farm

· Definitive map Review. Clerk to respond to DCC PRW office and suggest a separate meeting be held for this, as if it was held prior to a Parish Council meeting, the evening might not end till late.

· Following on from the last meeting the Clerk had circulated an email from DCC Highways regarding possible action the Parish Council could take regarding highways maintenance. There were number of links to policies and the Clerk was asked to come up with a proposed strategy for the next meeting to consider. 

	2016/7 -79

	Community Infrastructure Levy
	This to a large extent replaces s106 money. For a new build house a charge of £100 per sq m is levied, and with a typical house having a 100 sq m floor space this represents a charge of £1000 on a new house. Typically Coldridge Parish Council could receive £1,500 of this as long as it had a clear need and a structured approach to spending this on community facilities. It does not just go into the Councils account to be spent on day to day items. 

	2016/7 -80
	 Local Plan Review.
	MDDC has sent out the full document, which will be circulated to Councillors. In brief it highlights the main areas designated for development within MDDC, and as expected Coldridge is not one of those. Development will be in areas which have existing infrastructure including roads, schools , bus services and other amenities.

	2016/7 -81
	 To review the Charter between MDDC and Coldridge Parish Council
	This was discussed and accepted. The Clerk will monitor this, and ensure the Council is aware of any specific aspects or issues which may arise. 



	2016/7 -82
	Finance
	The following regular payments were made:

Clerk’s wages 
Clerks expenses £ 133.22
it was agreed to reimburse Andrew Green for the Christmas Tree and additional lights purchased for the Village Green

	2016/7 -83
	Town and Parish Fund
	After much discussion the Clerk was asked to liaise with the Village Hall Committee and Nymet Rowland Parish Council and apply for funding for 60 new chairs, and not to be bound by the £1.10 per head figure.  It was agreed in principle to consider purchasing a Defibrillator for East Leigh to be placed in the old phone box once it had been adopted .

	2016/7 -84
	Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda
	1. Potholes were reported in the Square, on the road from Hawkridge to Nymet Rowland and the damage caused by the spring in the road from West Leigh to Thorn Cross. The Clerk was asked to bring all these to the attention of DCC Highways
2. The Clerk was asked to follow up with the Enforcement Officer over the demolition of the old property at Marbear.

3. Footpath in Church Close. This was discussed as it is impossible to use in parts due to moss, mould and overhanging plants. The Chairman and Vice-Chairman agreed to speak to the householder concerned. 
4. Concern was raised over the hedge from Thorn Cross which had not been trimmed and is significantly overhanging the highway. John Daw agreed to approach the owner about trimming it.
5. After a long discussion over problems of visibility at Frogberry Cross caused by shrubs which block the view eastwards from the southern approach to the junction John Daw would find out who the relevant housing officer was and let the Clerk know, who would then make contact to discuss how these should be dealt with.

	2016/7 -85
	Date of next meeting
	 Dates for 2017;  Mar 16th   May 11th   July 20th Sept 21st   Nov 16th
7:30 Open Forum 8:00 Parish Council Meeting


Meeting closed at 21:30
2

